June 30, 2010

Update on the Strawberry Fire Protection District and the Volunteer Fire Dept.

In March, 2010 a group of concerned residents and property owners in Strawberry presented to the Board of Directors a request for information and access to documents relating to both the Strawberry Fire Protection District and the Volunteer Fire Dept.  There were 11 documents they wanted to see and 19 questions to be answered.  To date four of the 11 documents were provided and it was determined that no Mutual Aid Agreements currently exist.  Of the 19 questions, only 7 were answered. (Note:  A copy of the questions and answers are posted separately on your website for information.)
At the May meeting of the Board of Directors, Mr. Lee Dempsey, Jr. was nominated and elected to the vacant position on the Board.  Mr. Dempsey has had extensive experience on various Boards and it is felt he will bring not only expertise to our Fire District Board but also the willingness to work with the community and try and resolve the many issues that have been brought forth in the past months.

At the June 22, 2010 meeting of the Board of Directors the entire board was sworn in by the Secretary.  Under New Business, the following four motions were made, seconded and passed:
1. To allow the Board President and one Board Member to enter into discussion with the Pinecrest Fire Dept. to establish a Joint Training Agreement.

2. To establish clear and concise volunteer and equipment levels of training , and equipment compliance, with an up-to-date reporting system by forming a committee with at least one Board Member, the Fire Chief, local experts and fellow residents willing to assist in this endeavor.  (Probably a six month commitment)

3. To allow the Board President, one Board Member, and the Fire Chief along with input from local experts to establish a temporary Standard Operating Procedure during the rebuilding process.

4. To authorize the Board President and one Board Member to establish a compensation schedule for the volunteers and bring back their proposal to the next board meeting for action.

There was no Fire Chief’s report since he was not in attendance.

There was a discussion about the existing by-laws and the need for revision, since the current ones state that no one residing outside the fire district may be a member of the volunteer dept.  It was agreed that the board would draft some amendments/revisions and present them at the next meeting.
If any member of the Strawberry Property Owners Association would like to submit a question to the Strawberry Fire Protection District Board of Directors, they are welcome to send them to Carolyn Weaver at the following email address.  Rncweaver@dismail.net
She will see that your questions are given to a member of the Board and when they are answered, both the question and answer will be posted on your website – www.strawberrypropertyowners.org
.
